Press Release – Embargo 1.00pm – Wednesday, 28 June 2006.

Ten basic rights accorded in law to Irish speakers in dealing with state organisations have been published as the country’s first Language Rights Charter by the Office of An Coimisinéir Teanga in advance of the full implementation of the provisions of the Official Languages Act in a fortnight’s time (14 July).

The bilingual charter in poster form outlines language rights such as the use of Irish in court proceedings and documentation, in the Houses of the Oireachtas, in correspondence, and in specific key documents and mailshots issued by state organisations.

Copies of the charter are being distributed to all state bodies, schools, libraries and other public buildings as part of a campaign to increase awareness of language rights and to create further opportunities for the use of Irish in the public affairs of the country, according to An Coimisinéir Teanga, Seán Ó Cuirreáin.
Speaking at the launch of the charter in An Spidéal, Co. Galway today/yesterday (28 June 2006), Mr. Ó Cuirreáin said that no new language rights were being created by the charter itself but that it reflected the language rights already guaranteed in legislation.

“Irish speakers neither require nor desire any special privileges in their dealings with state organisations. They simply want to access state services in their language of choice, in a manner similar to those whose language of choice is English. Creating a place and space for Irish as a living language in the public affairs of the country will help to make it more relevant outside the school environment,” he said.

The first copy of the new Language Rights Charter was presented by An Coimisinéir Teanga to Cecilia Keaveney T.D., Chairman of the Joint-Oireachtas Committee governing Irish language affairs. Representatives of the Joint-Committee visited the Office of An Coimisinéir Teanga to be briefed on the introduction of the full provisions of the language legislation and on the work of that Office. 
Framed copies of the new Charter were presented by the Minister for Community, Rural and Gaeltacht Affairs, Éamon Ó Cuív T.D., to representatives of a number of state bodies including government departments, An Garda Síochána, the Revenue Commissioners and local authorities, as well as Irish language and Gaeltacht organisations. 

(ends)


A copy of the Language Rights Charter can be obtained here : http://www.coimisineir.ie/downloads/language-rights-charter.pdf
Further Information: Damhnait Uí Mhaoldúin  091-504006 or 087-2197946

